Retired Employees Association of Orange County (REAOC)

February 14, 2018
Regular Board Meeting
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                                     MINUTES

           REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting

                           OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, February 14, 2018
9:30 AM
I. Called to Order at 9:34 AM by REAOC Co-President, Doug Storm
Present: Doug Storm, Rebecca Guider, Bill Castro, Frank Eley, Larry Leaman, Gaylan Harris, John Iagjian, Sara Ruckle Harms, Robin Mattocks, and Brenda Shott (for a portion of the meeting), Barbara Voelkel, Lou Scarpino and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  

Absent: Linda Robinson 
II. OCERS Presentation
Brenda Shott presented an update on behalf of Steve Delaney.  At the January meeting, the consent calendar went through without having any items pulled.  Action Items were discussed including approval of the creation of a Disability Committee.  The Chair will set the members of this committee.  This will be implemented in June of 2018.  With this new committee, disabilities will be discussed in private.  Sara Ruckle Harms stressed the need for a good balance of the committee including elected and appointed members. 
For the meeting on February 13, 2018, all but one of the consent calendar items were pulled for discussion.  Discussions included the new format of the agenda and clarification of the public comments section.  The STAR COLA was pulled for clarification but not for approval until next month.  The COLA was approved in the amount of 3%.  Sara Ruckle Harms spoke at the meeting to thank the Board for the hard work on the COLA issue.  They also talked about the process of authorization of OCERS payments (checks and electronic transfers). The process was amended to use digital signatures of specified persons including the CEO and the Assistant CEO of Finance and Internal Operations.  The digital signatures are programmed in the system and different ink is used.  The only action item was related to the SACRS Board of Directors.  A recommendation was made and will be sent to SACRS.  All the systems will soon be all in a facility in Irvine and moved from the Wellington facility.  A full replication system is being set up in Nevada.  At this time, they will not be putting the member data system on the “cloud” but will be looking at some cloud-based services in the future.
Doug Storm discussed the e-mail received from one of our members, Linda Boyd, regarding her pension check.  She has been working with OCERS and they discovered that this problem effected approximately 5,500 retirees.  Brenda Shott stated that an error was discovered in the federal tax tables.  The issue was related to the payments for those who claim exemptions.  They are working on a plan to get the correct tax tables and communication back to the members. The checks in March will be correct.  They plan on making any adjustments in the April pension checks.  REAOC would also like to notify our members.  Brenda Shott will work with Suzanne Jenicke to give us information to share with our members.  
Action Item:  Ilene Barcenas will contact Linda Boyd to discuss the error.  She will also ask her for a copy of the correct tax deduction table that was utilized to determine that she had an error.
Brenda Stott reported that OCERS had a 14.74% return for 2017.

III. Consent Calendar
All matters on the Consent Agenda are to be approved by one action unless a Board member requests separate action on a specific item.

Material Distributed – 

Agenda for the February 2018 Board meeting

Minutes from the January 2018 Board meeting

Treasurer’s Reports for January 2018
Membership Report as of January 31, 2018

A. Board Watch Summary of January 2018 meetings
SUMMARY OF JANUARY MEETING – will be sent after the meeting.
Recommendation:  Receive and file

B. Membership – in advance of the meeting, the REAOC membership report was distributed to all Board members.
Recommendation:  Receive and file
C. Website – Ilene Bárcenas posted regular updates to our page.  She also posted information about the South County Senior Day for 2018.

Recommendation:  Receive and file

D. Luncheon – our next luncheon will be held on March 28, 2018.  We will have the Tom and Tina Horton and their karaoke equipment for entertainment.
Recommendation:  Receive and file
A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Robin Mattocks to approve the Consent Calendar.  Motion carried.

IV. Discussion Calendar

A. Approve minutes from the January 10, 2018 meeting

A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Frank Eley to approve the January 10, 2018 as written.  Motion carried.
B. Treasurer’s Reports
a. Operating Report for January 2018

Bill Castro presented the January 2018 REAOC Operating Report.

A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Rebecca Guider to accept the January 2018 Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried.
b. Retroactive approval to reimburse Robin Mattocks and Barbara Voelkel $750 each for the UCI Health Conference


A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Rebecca Guider to approve the reimbursement of $750 each to Robin Mattocks and Barbara Voelkel for the cost of the UCI Health Conference.  Motion carried.
C. Meeting Reports

1. OCERS

Sara Ruckle Harms stated that there is an upcoming election on the Safety side.  It is not clear if the Fire Authority has a candidate for this position.

2. CRCEA/NCPERS
NCPERS will hold their annual conference in New York.  No REAOC Board members will be attending.  Lou Scarpino would like to attend the funding forum.  
CRCEA in the last meeting Mike Sloan discussed an affiliate that will provide discounts for the Neptune Society.  Contra Costa, who won their lawsuit, is talking about keeping their litigation fund going.  They would like to have a reserve for the legal fights that are potentially in the future.  Jerry Brown is still considering an appointment for the court vacancy.  Association reports will be sent out electronically.  There is a ruling related to the California Rule within the 9th Circuit that may provide strong support for the Supreme Court not to undermine the California Rule.  Mike DeBord resigned from the Retirement Security Committee of CRCEA. The information about the next conference, other than hotel information, has not yet been posted on the CRCEA website.  
Motion made by Bill Castro and seconded by Rebecca Guider to approve the attendance of up to 5 REAOC/AREOC Board members and the Executive Director at the CRCEA spring conference hosted by Santa Barbara County. The motion includes all related conference expenses. Motion carried.

D. Legislative Report

Lou Scarpino reported on his annual assessment of relevant parts of the Governor’s budget.  He shared his handout of highlights in 4 key topic areas.  Sara Ruckle Harms also shared an evaluation of the budget. The State of budget has been getting better under Governor Brown both through his successes in paying off debt and tying appropriations to needed major restructuring of major problem areas to ensure sustainability in the future.  

Action Item:  Ilene Barcenas will send out the Governor’s Proposed budget evaluation by Lou Scarpino to all the Board.

E. The Informer
The March Informer will be mailed on March 7, 2018.  It is with Maureen Ong who is presenting working on the lay-out.  Robin Mattocks wrote a summary of her background to provide members an introduction as a new Board member.  She will add a small reminder of the scholarship deadline of April 2, 2018.
F. Presidents’ Message

1. Litigation Update – no new report.
2. Health Insurance Issues – SCAN Presentation as requested by Renee Catanzariti (to be discussed at the next meeting)
3. My Senior Health Plan Updates (after discussion with Skip Murphy) – Doug Storm talked to Skip Murphy regarding My Senior Health Plan.  In San Diego County, retirees can leave the system and come back when they want.  In San Diego there is no harm/no foul for those who want to leave their system and then keep their grant.  At this time, it does not appear that this would be a good resource for Orange County as we do not have this same option to return if we leave our health plan system.
Sara Ruckle Harms contacted Margaret Tater who was an executive for CMS.  She may be a resource for a medical consultant for our Board.  She will talk to her again next week.

G. Other
1. Linda Robinson and Doug Storm set up a meeting with Frank Kim.

2. Discussion regarding the current REAOC membership packet will be placed on the March meeting.
3. Sara Ruckle Harms has a business that is interested in becoming an affiliate for CRCEA.  It is a financial planning company through Waddell and Reed.  Sara Ruckle Harms went to a seminar regarding Cyber Security given by this company.  She will send a copy of the handout from this seminar. They would be willing to send a speaker for one of our luncheons.  Sara Ruckle Harms will send information regarding the luncheon dates to Waddell and Reed so that we may schedule them for a future lunch.
H. Adjournment.  
A motion was made Larry Leaman and seconded by Gaylan Harris to adjourn the meeting at 11:44 AM.  Motion carried.  
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